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The Quiet Peacemaker 

“Here is My servant, whom I uphold, My chosen one, in whom My soul 

delights. I have put My Spirit upon him; he shall bring forth justice to 

the nations. He shall not cry out, nor lift up his voice, nor cause his 

voice to be heard in the street. A bruised reed he shall not break, and 

the smoking flax he shall not quench; he shall bring forth justice 

faithfully. He shall not be disheartened nor be discouraged until he 

has set justice in the earth; and the coastlands shall wait for his law”. 

Isaiah 42:1-4 (MEV) 

One of the first impulses that a young toddler learns is to react with 

anger to a perceived injustice. “Not fair!” the child will yell, “That’s 

mine!” After attempting to calm down the frustrated child, the parent 

will often say, “You need to share. You’ve played with that for a long 

time. Now let someone else have a turn.” 

The parent is giving the child a lesson in dying to live, giving 

something up in order to live life to the full. But that’s not all. The child 

is also being taught that it’s easy to react to a perceived wrong with 

an angry tantrum, but it’s wiser to navigate life as one who does not 

“shout or cry out.” 

This passage in Isaiah is describing the wisdom of the quiet­ness of 

Jesus’ ministry. 

In the past several years, the world seems to have become a noisier, 

angrier place. The anonymity of social media, increasing anxiety 

about a world whose problems seem out of control, and a great deal 

of changes in shared values have combined to generate a lot of 

heat and not much light. A few years ago, the author of this article 

wrote a gentle op-ed for a newspaper, describing what it meant for 

him to be a Christ-follower today, and the hatred that followed in 

online comments was overwhelming. 

That kind of response makes us as Christians want to shout, but when 

we remember the attitude of Jesus described here in Isaiah, we 

come to realize that that urge needs to die. It’s better to act in a way 

that leads to restoring life. 

Prayer: Quiet the noise inside me, Lord, that I may follow you with the 

day-to-day faithfulness of your Son, the Servant. Amen. 

Submitted by Robby Edmunds 

Term 1 Week 8 

19th March 2021 

 
 

Term 1 Upcoming Events 

2021 
 

Friday 19th March  – 2.45pm Assembly 

with a special presentation to Year 3 

students from Clare Rotary Club 

Wednesday 24th March  – mainly play 

Thursday 25th March  – NAPLAN 

Nationally Co-ordinated Practice Test 

Friday 26th March  – State Swimming 

Carnival 

Monday 29th March  – Lifeline 

Counselling Service Opening – Main 

Street 

Monday 29th & Tuesday 30th March  – 

Compulsory Parent Teacher Interviews 

Monday 29th March – Wednesday 31st 

March  – 6/7 Softball State Carnival 

Wednesday 31st March – Ladies 

Fellowship Meeting in The Cottage at 

2pm 

Kyton’s Bakery Orders available for 

collection 

Thursday 8th April –– Casual Day dress 

as Favourite Sports Personality 

Friday 9th April – Internal Cross Country 

2.15pm school finish. NB: buses will run 

early in the afternoon. 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Tuesday 27th April Term 2 Begins – 

2.30pm Chapel all welcome 

Tuesday 11th May  – NAPLAN begins 

Tuesday 19th May  – National 

Simultaneous Story Time 

 

 

 

Vineyard Term Dates 2021 

Term 1: Wed 27th January – 9th April 

Term 2: 27th April – 25th June 

Term 3: 19th July – 24th September 

Term 4: 11th October – 10th December 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

PO Box 105 

59 Main North Road 

CLARE  SA  5453 

Phone: 88421 808 

www.vineyardls.sa.edu.au 

Email: 

admin@vineyardls.sa.edu.au 

Principal: Geoffrey Strauss 

 

https://biblia.com/bible/niv/Isa%2042.1-4
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From the Principal 
This year is a very special year for Vineyard 

Lutheran School. It is with pleasure that I 

announce that we will be celebrating our 20th 

year anniversary for the opening of our lovely 

school here in the Clare Valley. We are delighted 

to be able to invite old scholars, past teachers 

and principals, parents and friends and members 

of our extended community to join with us this 

year to celebrate our wonderful Vineyard 

Lutheran School. 

Students, council and members of staff and our 

local Lutheran Parish are excited to be present for 

the up coming events which will involve a 

celebrational reunion over the Reformation 

weekend of Saturday October 30th and Sunday 

31st October, Reformation Sunday. 

We will be organising a formal event on the 

Saturday night which will be a chance for adults 

to get together for a reunion and enjoy fellowship 

and reminisce fun times. On the Sunday we will be 

having a family fun day beginning with a Parish 

Church service at the Stadium. More details to 

follow so please save the dates in your diary for 

this wonderful 20th year anniversary of our lovely 

school. 

Through our work with LESNW (Lutheran Education 

SA NT WA) we have been focussing on the mantra 

of our school to; Educate, Nurture, Inspire and 

Grow our students. The discussion bases around 

the question “What does a successful student look 

like at Vineyard Lutheran School”?  With the 

growth of our school our vision is to “develop 

creative, curious, independent, caring and future 

focussed learners who seek excellence and 

actively contribute to the community.” We 

continue to strive to grow our students to achieve 

this ambition and have set some strategic 

planning goals to assist this. 

At the end of last year Vineyard Lutheran School, 

in conjunction with LESNW, conducted a pilot 

Health Care Check Survey with very positive 

results. Having met with members of their team we 

have been fortunate to secure their support for 

the ongoing process of our Strategic Plan. This 

plan includes conducting the survey in earnest 

again and I will look forward to engaging all 

stakeholders in our community to be involved in 

this process including parents and students, staff 

and governing council. 

The survey has been created using the ‘Growing 

Deep - Leadership and Formation Framework’ as 

the foundation; the five key Vocational Practices 

providing the structure for the grouping of 

questions: Lutheran Identity, Excellence in 

Learning, Community Building, Improvement and 

Innovation, Organisation and Management.  

 

 

This involves connecting with our community as 

well as engaging other schools in a collaborative 

sense as an educational ‘community of 

communities’. We also look forward to some 

independent market research to explore 

awareness and perceptions of Lutheran schooling 

in and around the Clare region. We believe the 

research will provide us with solid data which will 

prove invaluable as part of our strategic planning 

process and decision making. 

Enjoy the weekend and for football fans in the 

district – the AFL season has begun!       

God Bless 

Geoffrey Strauss, Principal 

NAPLAN  

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and 

Numeracy (NAPLAN) takes place each year for 

students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 and has been an 

everyday part of the school calendar since 2008. 

This year NAPLAN will begin with a Nationally 

Coordinated Practice Test on Thursday March 25th 

next week. NAPLAN then begins proper on 

Tuesday May 11th Week 3 of Term 2. For further 

information please see the NAPLAN Privacy 

Collection Notice attached with this newsletter or 

go to the website at 

http://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-

support/ 

ASSEMBLY 

Today we had assembly and it was great to have 

sharing and songs from the Year 3 / 4 / 5 class. 

Assembly is held every second week for the 

school in ‘The Cottage’ and it is a chance to 

gather and discuss any notices, activities and 

events that have been taking place. It is also a 

chance to see what has been happening in other 

classrooms and an opportunity to showcase 

students’ work. Please feel free to join us every 

second week at 2.45pm for our Assembly. 

 

CURRICULUM DEVELOPMENT 

This week our Learning Support Officer and 

Librarian Mrs Christina Underdown had the good 

fortune of being able to visit one of our collegiate 

 

MEDICAL UPDATES/INFLUENZA REMINDER  

* Please bear in mind that if your child is at all 

unwell, please DO NOT send them to school. 

Your child will still be able to access their 

learning at home through Diverse Learning. 

Please also continue your regular 

communication with your classroom teacher 

through the appropriate channels. 

http://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support/
http://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support/
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Lutheran Schools in the Barossa Valley, Redeemer 

Lutheran School Nuriootpa. The purpose was for a 

Library Group gathering to discuss event Planning 

for Book Week, author/illustrator visits, NSS and 

NAIDOC week as well as to discuss Genres and 

Readers and sharing of new resources. 

It then incorporated a tour of the wonderful new 

facilities which have been built at the school as 

part of their new Open Inquiry Learning areas 

known as ‘The Village’. Based upon the idea that 

“It takes a village to raise a child” the school is 

now set up with the Explorers Village – Pre-Kindy 

and Kindy, Discoverers Village – Reception, 

Connectors Village Year 1 and 2, Creators Village 

Year 3 and 4 and Innovators Village Years 5, 6 and 7.  

TRAINING AND DEVELOPMENT 

This week Principals new to LESNW were treated to 

a Spiritual Leadership Development day and one 

of the key foci for the induction workshop was to 

make connections with our history of working with 

the local Kaurna people at Pirltawodli along the 

banks of the Torrens River. We began the day 

gathered at the river and then at the main office 

in North Adelaide to hear from selected leaders of 

their Spiritual Journey which inspired them to lead 

and serve as a community of learning 

communities through the lens of the Lutheran 

faith. 

HARMONY WEEK 

Harmony Week is an Australian Government 

initiative held each year, celebrating Australia’s 

cultural diversity. This year the message of 

Harmony Week celebrations is ‘Everyone Belongs’.  

To celebrate Harmony Week the students have 

worked together to paint and create a display 

which we have put up in our front office. Please 

feel free to come in and have a look sometime. 

 

QR CODES 

SA Health has rolled out the COVID Safe Check-in 

system across the state’s schools. As such, the 

implementation and use of QR codes is underway 

and all adults (including staff and parents) 

entering the site must check-in by scanning the 

QR code or completing the paper recording log 

template. 

Children and students (including adult students) 

do not need to check-in and their attendance 

should be recorded via normal processes which 

can then be easily made available to SA Health 

for contact tracing purposes. The COVID Safe 

Check-in is purely for SA Health contact tracing 

purposes. It does not replace a school’s normal 

visitor sign-in process.  

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

Compulsory 15 minute Parent Teacher Interviews 

will again be held on the Monday and Tuesday of 

the last week of term. This gives us a chance to 

chat about how children have settled into the year 

- discussing both teacher and parent perspective, 

and it provides a chance to ask questions and see 

work samples. On Wednesday you would have 

received a form requesting your 2 preferred 

timeslots. We will attempt to accommodate these 

where we can. All students with an ILP will require a 

double session (30 minutes) and we will consider 

sibling appointments being as close to each other 

as possible. As you can imagine, the timetabling of 

these interviews is a complex task, and we ask for 

patience and understanding as Jennie tries her 

best to accommodate all requests within the two 

allocated days. Please return your preferences as 

soon as possible to allow the best possibility of 

making it work. 

 

School Notices 

Mid North Lutheran Ministries – 

Service Times 
 

SUNDAY 21ST MARCH 

Clare  9.00am LR 

Brinkworth 11.00am HC Pastor Greg 

Blyth  9.00am HC Pastor Greg 

Snowtown 10.00am LR 

Burra  9.00am LR 
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WEDNESDAY 24TH MARCH 

7.30pm Mid Week Lenten Service at Clare + HC 

Pastor Greg 

Family & Staff Prayers 

Over the last two weeks in staff devotion we have 

prayed for the: Nurk, Woodlands, Victor, Plowman, 

Mallon and Weatherley families, staff members 

Christina Underdown and Jennie-Lee Kennett, 

Encounter Lutheran College Victor Harbor and 

Endeavour Lutheran College, Mawson Lakes. 

Students of the Week – 

Term 1, Week 8 – Class Awards  

Maddison Harvey – For demonstrating 

Appreciation. For being so involved in all aspects 

of the school day like packing up from sport, 

cleaning up around the classroom and giving 

your best effort with your work. You have 

improved a lot already with your writing and 

maths. 

Elle Arnold – For demonstrating Courage.  For 

working hard and persisting during trickier 

concepts in maths. You requested extra maths 

work instead of having free time which was 

wonderful to see! 

Isaac Victor – For demonstrating Love.  Isaac has 

shown a desire to help younger students play 

imaginative games and deal with conflict better. 

Lillian Schupelius – For demonstrating Courage.  

Lilly has shown courage to admit mistakes and 

correct them so that she produces a higher 

standard in her work. 

Birthday Blessings 

God’s Blessings to everyone who is celebrating 

their birthday this week. 

15th March  Milton Michalak 

17th March  William Michalak 

1st April   Cooper Williams 

Lost School Jumper 

Yuvraj has misplaced his size10 or 12 woollen 

school jumper. It has his name on it but if parents 

could check their children’s jumpers as we know 

this oversight can happen, but ask if it could either 

be returned to Yuvraj or the front office please. 

Ice Blocks 

 In Term 1 and 4 ice blocks 

(Quelch Sticks) are available for 

sale Monday- Friday from the 

undercover area at lunchtime.  

 

Ice blocks are 50 cents each and 

limited to one per child.  

 
 

Fire Wood for Sale 

Vineyard Lutheran School once again has Wood 

for sale - $200 for 7’x4’trailer. 

Please take advantage of this great offer and 

help support our wonderful school. 

Now is the time to come and get your wood pile 

stocked with free delivery within town districts or 

to be negotiated. Get in quick only available until 

April 20. 

Sports Report from Year 6/7 

SUMMER HUB CARNIVAL 

On Tuesday 2nd March, eight of our year 6 & 7 

students participated in the Mid North District 

Summer Hub Carnival. Three carnivals were run on 

this day : cricket, softball and tennis. The following 

students are to be congratulated for the 

wonderful job they did representing our school 

and the Clare Hub at these carnivals:  

Tennis:  Lilly Schupelius   

Softball: Kayla Amundsen, Grace Upton   

Cricket: Tobias Nurk, Cooper Williams, 

Charlie Schunke, Isaac Victor, 

Mitchell Weatherley  

SUMMER HUB CRICKET CARNIVAL 

On Tuesday, the 2nd of March, Week 6, we 

participated in the Summer Hub Cricket Carnival.   

It was held at Sevenhill Oval, Clare High School 

and Clare Oval. The teams were Clare 1,2,3,4, 

Balaklava hub and Burra hub.   

It was a fun experience which everyone enjoyed. 

and we would definitely do it again. Also, we had 

a great coach.   

All the teams were equally spread with good 

players and first gamers. We saw great 

sportsmanship and exceptional catches from 

everyone who played, as well as awesome batting 

and bowling.   

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwidstf96YvQAhWJj5QKHXTeAs4QjRwIBw&url=http://www.campbells.com.au/convenience/pantry/desserts-%26-toppings/desserts/quelch-fruit-sticks/0000406913_665&bvm=bv.137132246,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNEZfwP1vnFUTuKJ2AptYjMpkQzUPg&ust=1478236380228100
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We all had some highlights of the day, especially 

our teammates. In the end, we all had a 

memorable time.   

Overall, we loved seeing and playing along with 

our friends. We would love everyone to try it again 

if you can next year as it would help your cricket 

skills. We would like to thank those who organised 

the cricket and everyone for their participation.   

Thank you by Cooper, Isaac and Tobias 

SUMMER HUB SOFTBALL CARNIVAL 

On Tuesday, the 2nd of March, Week 6, we, Kayla 

and Grace, participated in the Summer Hub 

Softball Carnival. The Carnival was held at the 

Clare High School middle oval. There were 4 teams 

mixed with Clare and Balaklava players.   

We were in Team B. We played 4 games 

altogether; we won two and lost two. Our games 

went for 50 minutes and our last game went for 1hr 

and 20mins because it was a final. Overall, we 

came 3rd.   

We all got the opportunity to pitch, catch and bat. 

We both did really well. Grace got 5 of the 

opposition out and Kayla got 1 out. We also really 

enjoyed batting. We got some home runs for our 

team and there was some amazing 

encouragement. We also really liked getting to 

know other girls and making friendships. We are 

really looking forward to next years’ Summer Hub 

Carnival.   

SUMMER HUB TENNIS CARNIVAL 

On Tuesday, the 2nd March, Week 6, I, 

Lillian Schupelius, participated in the Summer Hub 

Carnival for Tennis. This occurred at the Clare 

Tennis Club against Balaklava Hub, Burra Hub and 

all the Clare teams.   

Out of all the teams, Clare 2 won, Balaklava 

came second, Clare 1 (my team) came third and 

Burra came fourth.   

My doubles partners were Ebony and Jasmine. I 

won two of my singles and one of the doubles 

with Ebony. Overall, it was a great day with lots of 

participants. I would definitely do it again!   

Even though we didn’t win, we were given prizes 

including, an ANZ fan, a keychain, a water bottle 

and a wristband. 

By Lily Schupelius 

 

  

 

Vineyard Lutheran School 

Kyton’s Bakery Easter Fundraiser 

Easter is nearly upon us and we are once again teaming up with 

Kytons Bakery to provide delicious seasonal delights. On offer are a 

variety of Hot Cross Buns and Kytons specialty - the Lamington! 

Please feel welcome to collect as many orders as you can to help fund 

raise towards future school camps, equipment, and fun events. 

Order forms and payment will need to be back at school by 

Wednesday March 24th. 

Your order will be available for pickup on Wednesday 31st of March 

from the Stem Room in the Stadium. 

Thank you for your support! 
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Community Notices 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

Barossa Valley - 1 May 2021 or Walk YOUR Way anytime! 

In 2020, COVID-19 changed the way we do Walk My Way. Yet people like you didn’t let that stop them. Through Walk 

YOUR Way 2,838 Walkers stepped out to help 6,390 refugee children go to school! 

In 2021, we’re stepping out again, in faith – and planning Barossa Valley Walk My Way for Saturday 1 May. 

The challenge is to walk 26km with shorter options available. 

Australian Lutheran World Service encourages you to fundraise for more children by giving you: 

● exclusive Walk My Way T-shirt ● Yeti Towel ● Big Barossa Brekkie Box ● Sausage Sizzzzzle halfway at St Hallett’s Winery 

● a special surprise when you complete Walk My Way at St Jakobi Lutheran Campus in Lyndoch 

PLUS the good news is you can still do Walk YOUR Way – anywhere, anytime! 

walkmyway.org.au to register or call 1300 763 407 

 
 


